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Building our success as Federated Sister’s 

Through 

Strength, Diversity and Joy! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              District Calendar 

October 

Monday, Oct. 3 Executive Committee -10 A.M. Double Tree Hotel Restaurant "VITA", 3101 W. 

Temple Avenue, Pomona, CA 91768 

Friday, Oct. 14 SGVD Board Meeting -9:30 A.M. -Covina WC, 128 South San Jose, Covina 

Saturday, Oct. 8 Area B Conference—9:30 A.M. Pico Park, 9528 Beverly Blvd., Pico Rivera 

Friday, Oct.24 Alumnae Affiliate Group Meeting - Baldwin Park WC, 3817 Baldwin Park Blvd. 

Baldwin Park- 10:00 A.M.  

Saturday, Oct. 22 District Fundraiser: Fall Derby High Tea Party, 10:00 A.M. – 3:00 P.M.- Quiet 

Cannon, Montebello, CA 

  Past District Presidents Affiliate Group Meeting held June, Oct and Feb 
 

November 

Monday, Nov.7   Executive Committee -10 A.M. Double Tree Hotel Restaurant "VITA", 3101 

W. Temple Avenue, Pomona, CA 91768 

Friday, Nov. 18  9:30 A.M. SGVD Fall Council, LEADS Candidate due, Downey Woman’s 

Club, 9813 Paramount, Downey,  

Tuesday, Nov.15 Parliamentary Affiliate Group Meeting - Baldwin Park WC, 3817 Baldwin 

Park Blvd. Baldwin Park- 10:00 A.M. 

Wednesday, Nov. 30  Membership Workshop, 10 AM, Pio Pico  Women’s Club6214 Mines, 

Pico Rivera 

 

“The KEY” 
 

San Gabriel Valley District 

Proud member of California Federation of Women’s 

Clubs 

and General Federation of Women’s Clubs 

Mailing Address: 1142 South Diamond Bar Blvd. 

#861, 

Diamond Bar, Ca 91765 
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Executive Board Messages 
President’s Message 

 Abbey Howell…(909) 348-3779…abbshowell@yahoo.com 
    

Hello Sister’s In Federation, 

 Happy 2022 Fall Season! I love this time of the year, although it’s just a little warmer 

than we would expect in the month of October. I trust you are all well, happy and staying safe. 

We enjoyed a very informative September Business Meeting. I am very much looking forward to 

several events that will occur during the month of October. The District will host the CFWC 

Area B Conference on October 8th at the Pico Park located in Pico Rivera, CA. Thank you goes 

out to the many hands that helped organize this forthcoming event. October 22nd the District we 

host the 2nd Fall Derby High Tea Event which I am very much looking forward to the beautiful 

Club Tabletop Displays, Fancy Tea Cups and Saucer contest. In honor of the Queen, make a 

statement wearing your best Hat and enter the best of show contest. Both afternoons promise to 

be fun filled and most enjoyable. 

 In support of the Domestic Violence Awareness month the DVAC organization has invite 

us to attend a short film at the Covina Woman’s Club on October 17th at 11:00 AM, please bring 

your lunch and beverage. My Presidents program falls under the Domestic Violence Awareness 

project; Children with Autism and Developmental Disabilities. This month our guest speaker at 

the SGVD October 14th Business Board Meeting will be Dr. Donna Marie Hunter, published #1 

Amazon Bestseller author: “Allie Ally” Looking forward to a bright and lovely encouraging 

afternoon. 

 CFWC – Fall September Board Meeting was held at the Hilton, Orange County Hotel. 

We were able to attend different workshops and meet with all the District Presidents within our 

Area’s. President Barbara Briely-Beard spoke to the group of supporting members who would 

like to attend State Conventions but cannot afford to do so. A fundraising Calendar Champagne 

Dollars for Delegates will be forthcoming; the cost of the calendar will be $20.00 details on 

applying for the convention grant will be available soon.  

 San Gabriel Valley District stands ready to give support if called upon at the CFWC State 

Convention, May 17-20, 2023 the convention will be held at the Doubletree Hotel, Santa Ana, 

CA. No Saturday Evening Banquet will be held. Theme Baskets “Child at Heart” valued at 

$50.00 and Program Ads will be offered. Hotel room rates $144 plus 13.25 % = $163.08 meals 

and registration information not available at this time. Hat’s off to our very own 2nd Vice 

President Lupe Diaz, who spoke the evening of September 16th to the assembly on Membership: 

Recruitment, Retention, Recognition, Dignity and Respect. She certainly mapped out the 

Diversity and opens the doors allowing everyone to become a part of Federation. We are looking 

forward to her enthusiasm at the November 30th SGVD Membership Workshop. 

 Reminder:  SGVD Fall Council Meeting & Business Board November 18th held at 

Downey Woman’s Club located at 9813 Paramount Blvd. Downey, CA – Reservations required / 

Meal Cost $20.00 Please present Club Checks to Cheryl Linnborn, District Reservation 

Chairperson with your registration forms. 

Thank you – JOY & TRANSPARENCY! 
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1st Vice President Message 

Terry Perkins…(909) 895-7710…perkinstlee@gmail.com  

             
 Mark Your Calendar: There will be a SGVD Workshop for Clubs regarding the latest 

information for Report Narrative Writing on October 21, 2022 from 9:30 to 11:30 AM on 

October 21, 2022 at Pio Pico Woman’s Club—9214 Mines Ave., Pico Rivera, Ca. 90660. 

 

Reminder: CFWC (California Federation of Women’s Clubs) will be hosting some great zoom 

workshop plans for the coming two years. There will be Officer Workshops and Chairman 

Committee Workshops.  Everyone can attend the workshops, not just chairman or officers, as 

there will also be Social Dates just to talk with other members around the state. You will receive 

information, activities, and ideas that you can share with members.  All zoom links will be 

announced in Quick Bytes.  If you are not signed up to receive Quick Bytes do it today. Sign up 

at cfwc.org. Go to MENU and scroll down to PUBLICATIONS and click. Then click on Quick 

Bytes and then click on SIGN up HERE to receive Quick Bytes. 

 

CFWC Committee Chairman Workshops  

October 8: Arts and Culture--Stephanie Zichichi 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89735477393?pwd=R2FGREdibmdUT0Vha1BLWUVIQ1VZQT09 

Meeting ID: 897 3547 7393 Passcode: 404175 

 

Social Dates: Oct. 20---5:30 to 7:00 PM 

Time to sit, laugh and get to know one another across our state.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87125842572?pwd=R3RzVzZRM2dRSGhnazRhUXMzR2tOZz09 
Meeting ID: 871 2584 2572 Passcode: 608248 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Vice President Message 

   Gudalupe Diaz…lupe6diaz@gmail.com.562-706-5586 

 
This excessive heat has keep us all in our homes but even from home we can work on 

membership by call the new member to see how they are doing and our elderly members to make 

sure they are ok this will show that we care. 

 

  Let’s keep the enthusiasm and energy on promoting membership in Federation we will recruit 

and speak to the new members about Federation and what it means to be part of SGVD, CFWC 

and GFWC education is part of retention. 
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Just reminder that membership is every member’s responsibility and with the word member we 

need to keep in mind the three most important words Recruitment Retention and Recognition 

by doing this your members will stay also treat every member with Dignity and Respect.   

 

Membership workshop Luncheon will be on November 30, 2022 $15.00 per member from 10am 

to 2 pm at Pio Pico Woman’s Club in Pico Rivera California. I am inviting all membership 

Chairs and all Club Presidents, make your reservations ASAP call Lupe Diaz at 562-706-5586 

and mail your check to Lupe Diaz 9403 Loch Avon Drive Pico Rivera California 90660 make 

checks payable to PPWC this is a change from last month’s key.  NO WALK –INS. I will be 

giving gift cards to members that response to my questions regarding membership.  

 

The GFWC is giving $50.00 reimbursement on membership drives when you submit your 

request for reimbursement you must turn in pictures and a report of what you did. 

 

The SGVD and CFWC is giving pins to any member who recruits five members at the 

convention paper work must be done prior to convention 

 

Parliamentarian Message  

Claudia Maidenberg … 909-816-4652… c.maidenberg@verizon.net 

We can’t get Anything Accomplished or How to Stop Harmful Disruptions 

At our summer meeting of officers and Committee Chairs several members asked what can be 

done when members disrupt a meeting.  Of course, Robert has rules for that situation. 

A good first step is to carefully construct your agenda to establish the content of your meeting.  

The agenda should be formally adopted at the start of the meeting.  This allows the Chair to stop 

members who inappropriately violate the agenda. 
Let’s say someone regularly does things that prevent the assembly from conducting business: 

• Any member may say: “point of order” or “I call the member to order”.  The person who was 

speaking must sit down and the Chair asks the member to state his point of order or their objection. 

• After listening to the reasons, the Chair rules (“well taken” or “not well taken”) states the reason for 

the ruling and ensures this is recorded in the minutes 

• If the ruling was “well taken” the member that was found to be out of order cannot continue speaking 

without a vote of the assembly. If put to a vote it is usually best to put the question as an affirmative 

vote.  Depending on the ruling of the Chair the motion can be worded: “Those of the opinion that the 

point is well taken say aye.”  “Those of the opinion that the point is not well taken say aye.”  (23:12-

21) 
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Every rule can be a two-edged sword.  Members can overuse “point of order” to prevent the 

group from doing anything.  Robert has a way to deal with that as well.   

 

The Chair can do what is called Naming the Offender.  The Chair directs the Recording 

Secretary to take down the objectionable words or behavior with the member’s name.  Any 

member can move to order a penalty, or the Chair can first ask, “What penalty shall be imposed 

on the member?’  A motion (not debatable or amendable) offered can propose that the offender 

be required to make an apology, be censured, be required to leave the hall for the remainder of 

the meeting or until she is prepared to apologize. The offending member can be required to leave 

during the consideration of the penalty AFTER they are allowed to present a brief defense.  

Passage requires a majority vote.  (61:12-16) 

 

If the offending member refuses to leave a mass meeting, any person who attempts to disrupt the 

proceeding in a manner obviously hostile to the announced purpose of the meeting can be treated 

as a nonmember. The Chair can appoint a committee or sergeant-at-arms to escort the offender to 

the door or may ask that the police are called.  (61:18-21)   

Recording Secretary Message 

Marilyn Cruz..,909-730-4145… marilyncruz1@msn.com 
 

   We had an outstanding District Board Meeting on September 9th.   

 The slated agenda covered a lot.  Many Recommendations and Motions were adopted.   

Next, Chairmen you are encouraged to present reports.  Remember to submit 3 copies of your 

report to me prior to the “Call to Order.” 

 

Also, I will continue to need 3 members to review the Monthly Minutes I take. Please let me 

know if you are willing to help out. Remember the final copy of our minutes becomes a legal 

document!  

 

Yes! I attended CFWC’s Secretary Workshop.  I learned so much.  Now to apply my new 

knowledge!  

 

Finally, I hope to see everyone at the Area B Conference and at our next District Board Meeting 

on October 14th in Covina Woman’s Club!  

 

Until then, stay safe, healthy and joyful… 

mailto:marilyncruz1@msn.com
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ARTS & CULTURE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The study of art and culture enriches the human experience. Art education improves problem 

solving and critical thinking skills, builds focus and perseverance, and nurtures creativity, 

confidence, and collaboration. Cultural awareness promotes effective communication and 

profoundly increases the ability to appreciate and enjoy a variety of new people and experiences. 

 
 

CFWC Photography & Creative Writing Contests 
All members are welcome to share their creative talents through CFWC’s annual 

photography and creative writing contests. Encourage members to capture poignant 
moments with creative writing entries and visual storytelling. 

 
NOTE: There will be NO art show/competition at the 2023 CFWC convention. 
 

CFWC Young Musician’s Competition 
 

“Young musicians need our encouragement! Studies confirm that students who 
participate in musical activities accomplish more academically and are more likely to 
attend college. Clubs are urged to encourage local young musicians and vocalists to 
enter our annual competition. This chairman will visit your District or Club, offer 

suggestions and any assistance needed to promote participation.” 
2023 Competition Rules / 2023 Competition Entry Form 

 

 

 

Creative Writing … Laura  Schano… lks423@att.net...626-309-1550 

 

San Gabriel Valley District of Women’s Clubs  
CREATIVE WRITING CONTESTS 

RULES FOR CLUB MEMBER AND STUDENT COMPETITIONS 

https://www.cfwc.org/wp-content/uploads/23YoungMusiciansComp.Rules_.pdf
https://www.cfwc.org/wp-content/uploads/23YoungMusiciansAppl.pdf
mailto:lks423@att.net...626-309-1550


 7 

 1. Authors must be amateur; earnings from writing not to exceed $500 annually.  

         Entries may not have been published prior to competition and must be original works.       

       ** Entries must be typed and double-spaced to be considered for State contest** 

  Please use minimum margins of (1) inch, using 8½x11-inch white paper, one side 

only. 

 2. Entries must be written during the Contest Year, Jan. – Dec. 2022. 

 3. Word limit for Prose is 2,000 words. 

 4. Poetry minimum length of (8) lines and maximum of (30) lines. 

 5. TOP RIGHT CORNER *Place Author’s Name, Address, Telephone number, Email, 

         Name of Club, District Or School, Grade, Address, Parent or Teacher’s Email address. 

  6.    Title of Entry, Number of words (prose) or Number of lines (poetry) 

 7. Submit four (4) copies BY MAIL OR ONE COPY BY EMAIL of Entry AND 

          Creative Writing Release AND Parent/Minor Publicity Release (if applicable) 

          To: Creative Writing Chairperson, Laura Schano; on or before Feb. 20, 2023.  

 8. One First Place winner in Each Category will be sent to CFWC for further competition. 

Categories for Club Member Competition 

(Club size is not a consideration) 

 1. PROSE:  Short Story, Essay, Memoir, Inspirational, Skit/Play, or Children’s Story 

 2. POETRY:  Haiku, Whimsical, Limerick, Inspirational, or Poetry for Children 

Categories for Student Competition 

Each student may enter no more than one (1) short story and one (1) poem for competition. 

The grade divisions are set forth by CFWC and judging is done accordingly. 

 Category 1 – Grades K, 1, 2 

 Category 2 – Grades 3, 4, 5 

 Category 3 – Grades 6, 7, 8 

 Category 4 – Grades 9, 10, 11, 12 

ALL entries may be sent BY:  Feb. 20, 2023 

1. Email: Lks423@att.net  (To: Laura Schano)  One double spaced copy with name, grade 

and school , observing items 1-7 listed above under Rules for Club Members and 

Student Competition    

2. Four (4) double spaced copies: Laura Schano c/o Pasadena Woman’s Club                       P.O. 

Box 40130 Pasadena, CA 91114  Have Questions? Call Laura at (626) 807-3291 

Awards 

Adult Winners will receive certificates and recognition at District Convention, Students winners 

will receive ribbons and certificates delivered to their school. One First Place Winner will be 

selected from each category and forwarded to CFWC for further competition. 

DISTRICT CREATIVE WRITING CHAIRMAN – LAURA SCHANO (626) 807-3291 

Lks423@att.net 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Lks423@att.net
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Education & Libraries… 

Esthela Torres de Siegrist… hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794 

 

 

mailto:hetds@yahoo.com..626-622-1794
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Leadership & LEADS 

Bonnie Duenas…rblmb@msn.com...626-827-4273 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hello to All Club Presidents, 
 

The San Gabriel Valley District is encouraging all clubs in the district to submit a candidate for 

the LEADS Seminar.   
 

Criteria and applications for LEADS will be in the SGVD, CFWC and GFWC yearbooks as well 

as their websites.  
 

Reminder: Candidates for Leads Application are due by November 18, 2022  

Criteria for Application for Leads-will be in the Yearbook or GFWC website  

See Bylaws for coverage of any costs that may be covered for the future Lead   

Member must be interested in: Federation, Leadership skills  

Has not held an elected position at or above the state level.  

Candidate will be selected by the SGVD Committee.  
 

The selected candidate must be able to attend the following  

SGVD Convention April 20-22 -2023  

GFWC State Convention May 18-20 - 2023  

One LEAD candidate from each State will be chosen and must be able to attend the following  

International State Convention June 9-16 – 2023 in Washington DC   

  

Leads application Form and LEADS: Leadership-Education-and- Development Seminar 

information is on pages 72 and 73 in the SGVD Yearbook.  

Applications and letters of support can be sent or delivered to one of the following  

1. Emailed to rblmb@msn.com  

2. Handed to myself at the October or November SGVD District meeting   

3. Mailed to 18666 Fieldbrook Ave, Rowland Heights, CA  91748  

4. Out of the above three -best is to hand in at the SGVD District Meetings to me-put 

required copies and letters in an envelope with club name and Club Presidents name -

Attention Bonnie Duenas   

Reminder all must be received no later than November 18, 2022  
 

 

mailto:rblmb@msn.com
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Women's History & Resource Center… 

Kim Plater….kimplater@aol.com…..909-620-7235 

Patsy Wilson…pwilson11@verizon.net…909-393-6434 
 

Need a History Project Idea? 
 

As your Co-Chair for history, I am always encouraging you to document your club’s 

history.  Today, I am suggesting documenting fun stories, embarrassing incidents (with 

permission), unusual or exciting happenings, little known stories from the past, things that 

have never been put to writing and a history that future members will enjoy reading in 

another 10 years. 

 

Covina Woman’s Club has occasionally done this, and I thought I would share a story with 

you.  This incident was written by member Jean Adair; however, I have taken the liberty to 

add information because the story was about me (Kim). 

 

Jean:  In years past Covina Woman’s Club had a huge Christmas Boutique. It was held the 

Friday and Saturday after Thanksgiving. Crafters started setting up that Monday afternoon and 

by Wednesday evening it looked like a Christmas wonderland. It had been lovely and warm for a 

few days, and we were looking forward to good weather for the boutique. Thanksgiving Day had 

been nice but starting late that night the clouds began rolling in and by morning it was a full-

blown thunder and lightning storm with high cold winds.  

Kim:  Selecting my clothes to wear for the day, I dressed (not for the weather – I don’t “do” 

rain) in a semi-Christmas outfit with cute shoes.  I chose to wear my favorite hair piece.  It was 

my long braids pulled together in a ponytail. They were somewhat outlandish for the time and 

my age. 

Jean:  But you know the old saying “The Show must go on” and it did. There were lots of 

crafters and club members but VERY few buying customers. Around noon someone volunteered 

to brave the storm and do a lunch run. A few minutes after they left, we got a phone call that all 

the Boutique signs up and down San Jose and Badillo were either blown down or gone. 

Everyone was frantic. Without our signs people would not know we were open. So of course, a 

couple of club members came to the rescue.  

Kim:  Carol Sauer (former member) was the Committee Chair so she decided she would go out 

in the rain and put the signs back up.  Unfortunately, Carol asked me to go with her.  I am also a 

person who never says No.  So off we went. 

Jean:  Kim Plater and Carol Sauer got a couple of black trash bags and cut holes in them for 

their chest and arms and used smaller bags for their heads. They put them on and away they went 

to find our signs and put them back up. About half an hour later they returned soaked to the skin 

and freezing. They took off the bags and went to stand by our wall heater to try to get dry and 

warm up. The heater puts out lots of heat and Kim had been standing with her back side up 

against it for a while. When she felt that she might be dry she walked away from the heater and 

the room went silent. No one knew what to say or do.  

Kim:  I was concerned that the curl would not stay in my braids since it was wet. so I reached 

behind my head, preening and primping to get ready for our big event.  Something felt very hot 

and there was a noxious smell behind me.   
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Jean:   The back of Kim’s hair looked like she had stuck her finger in an electric outlet. Her hair 

was singed and sticking out every which way. As most of you know Kim has many hair pieces to 

give herself different looks and some are not real hair. She went to the lady’s room to look at her 

hair and when she came out even though she was so embarrassed all she said was “Durn, that 

was my favorite hair piece. All is well that ends well and the next day the sun came out and we 

had lots of customers and Kim wore a new set of braids. 

Kim:  I never did find another set of braids like those but to this day I still wear hairpieces and 

am very careful where I stand.  Of course, the story was all over the club by the next day. 

So how many of your stories have never been told and how many have never been written 

down? Why not plan a club meeting of “getting to know you” and start telling those great 

moments?  Write them down, print them in your newsletter (with permission), send them to me 

for the Key and save them for the next generation...   

 

I can think of a lot of fun stories that begin like:  “why couldn’t Ina Ruan (CWC) find her cell 

phone on the way to a State Convention?  What happened when Toby Kahan (FEVWC) told a 

group of women she had a secret to tell?  What happened when Diane Check, in her 

wheelchair, got “loose” on a “bullet train” in North Carolina at a GFWC Convention?  You 

can start the conversation with a couple of questions.  What is your most embarrassing 

moment at club?  Do you remember when?  Has anyone ever taken a member to an event and 

left them there by mistake?  Have fun with this project and leave a history moment that can be 

enjoyed by others. 

 

 

 

 

Birthdays Care & Concern 

Mavis Hansen…hansenmavis625@gmail.com...626-441-6231 

 

 
 

LIBRA     October 1 – 22 

A Libra emphasizes the need for balance in life, aims for fair treatment for all but can be overly 

judgmental.  Beauty loving and social, a Libra is well appreciated by others for their charm, 

grace, generous nature, energy and good humor.  Highly prized as mates 

and co-workers. 
 

Gems are the Opal, which gives energy and enhances judgement and Jade, that bolsters courage 

and shows compassion. 
 

Colors are shocking pink and light blue. 
 

SCORPIO   October 23 – 31 

A Scorpio is gracious and diplomatic and has the ability to control and direct those around 

them.  They may be a dominant force in home or workplace and they have a great sense of 

humor. 
 

mailto:hansenmavis625@gmail.com...626-441-6231
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Gems are the Ruby, giving inner faith and courage, the Carnelian to keep one’s feet on the 

ground and the Black Pearl which grants calm and solace. 
 

Colors are black, blood red and charcoal gray. 

 

Celebrities born in October:  Gandhi, William Penn, Helen Hayes, Pavarotti ,Margaret Thatcher, 

Deborah Kerr, F. Scott Fitzgerald, Brigette Bardot, William Faulkner, Eleanor Roosevelt, 

Theadore Roosevelt, Martina Naratilova, Pablo Picasso, Whoopi Goldberg, Hillary Rodham 

Clinton, Edith Head and Hedy Lamarr. 
 

October flowers are the Marigold which brings happiness and joy and Calendula for Passion and 

Creativity. 
 

LIBRA OR SCORPIO 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

 

  
Communications & Public Relations…Marilyn Cruz… 

marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145 

 
Welcome in October Everyone! We have a very busy month ahead of us.  Beginning on October 

1st there will be two stepping as the Azusa Woman’s Club open’s the Azusa Golden Days! 

Federated East Valley is hosting a Bunco Fundraiser. And the Diamond Bar Woman’s Club has a 

full fun evening planned at their Casino Gala!  

 

Next, we have the Area B Conference Lego’s is the theme, with three Keynote Speakers their 

names begin with Barbara, Sonya and Wendy! They are sure to be outstanding.  

 

Our Monthly Board Meeting is October 14 at Covina Woman’s Club.  

 

On October 17 DVAC will show the short film “The First Knowing” at 1pm.  Bring your lunch 

the movie is free. 

 

Then on October 22, we have a high tea Derby style at Quiet Cannon.  

October is also Cancer Awareness Month Pink, Domestic Violence Awareness Month Purple 

and Anti Bullying Month Blue. Wear those colors! In addition, we have a full week dedicated to 

Advocates for Children!  What is your club doing? 

 

Oh did I mention that Halloween is also happening!  

 

By the way Newsletters are a great way to advertise your Club   and Community. So get your’s 

to me because I share it with the CFWC!  

 

Thank you again for allowing me the opportunity to serve SGVD and all of you!  It’s my honor 

and privilege… 

 

 

mailto:marilyncruz1@msn.com...909-730-4145
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CHIPS for Kids 

Joanne Snyder… jsnyder659@gmail.com...323-227-1994 

 
 

Good morning  ladies, and I would like to say how wonderful it was to see so many of you at our 

first District meeting of our new calendar year, October has arrived and we are busy with all of 

the upcoming venues of our sister locations and not to mention our own two big events this 

month  “Area B conference and our High Tea”, and I would like for each of us to do our part for 

our Annual “Chip’s for Kids” toy drive and as your Chairman I look to each of you as vital 

members of this committee. 
 

Let’s all enjoy the blessings that our Lord has given us with and share His love by helping these 

young children have a memorable Christmas. 

  

It’s with a joyful heart that I say thank you. 

 

 

 

 

 

Fundraising/Fashion Show/Tea Party…Diane Limon… 

dhlimon09@outlook.com...626-383-7405 

 
Mark your calendars! SGVD Fashion Show – Saturday, February 4, 2023  

for a full afternoon of fashion, music a silent auction and vendors.  

To be held at the Mountain Meadows Golf Club, 1875 Fairplex Drive, Pomona.   

 

 

 

 

 

Facebook Administrator 

Denise Jackman…denisejackman@gmail.com…424-237-9266 

 

Webmasters 

Rosette Clippinger…dbrosette@aol.com…909-525-8828  

Denise Jackman...denisejackman@gmailSGVD.com ...424-237-9266 

 

 

 

Corrections to the Yearbook 

 

mailto:jsnyder659@gmail.com...323-227-1994
mailto:dhlimon09@outlook.com...626-383-7405
mailto:Jackman...denisejackman@gmailSGVD.com
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Page 10: Health & Wellness 

P.O. Box 2301 

 

Page 21: President: Nancy Krueger 

P.O. Box 2301 
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